Minutes of the Planning Committee of Aston Clinton Parish Council, held on
Wednesday 15th May 2019 at 18:30 
at Aston Clinton Parish Meeting Room


Present:
Councillors: - 
C Read 
P Wyatt
L Ronson
L Tubb
M Mason


In Attendance:	Clerk, E Barry						7 members of the public

19.59	Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllr Stewart.

19.60	Declaration of Interests:  For Councillor’s to declare any personal or prejudicial interests.
Cllr Read declared an interest in 19.67 (iv) on the agenda - as a friend of the applicant he wished to excuse himself from taking part in this item.

19.61	Election of Committee Chairman and Vice Chairman
Cllr Read announced that he wished to step down as Chairman.  Cllr Wyatt expressed an interest in the position.

MOTION: To agree Cllr Wyatt as chairman for the year to May 2020, was proposed by Cllr Tubb, seconded by Cllr Ronson and AGREED.
MOTION: To agree Cllr Read as vice chairman for the year to May 2020, was proposed by Cllr Tubb, seconded by Cllr Mason and AGREED. 

19.62	Minutes of previous meeting
These were approved and signed by Cllr Wyatt.

19.63	Public Participation
The following matters were raised by members of the public with regard to application  19/01730/APP The Paddock House 31 London Road,  item 19.67 (iv) on the agenda:
· Reference was made to the previous application on this site for 2 dwellings as being designed with the surrounding buildings in mind and as being more sympathetic with the surroundings.
· It was felt that the houses in the new application were much larger and would overlook their properties.
· The representative for Rookery House said that the house was listed as parkland and a country house and that on at least 2 and a half sides of the application site there were important historic houses.
· The neighbouring residents who were present at the meeting, felt that as custodians of these properties for only a short period of time, they needed to consider the future of these properties.
· There were concerns of the potential destruction of a 250 year hedge line.
· Other issues and concerns raised with regard to the application were apparent plan and planting scheme inaccuracies, contradictions within the application documents, views and overlooking.
A further matter was raised as follows:
· A member of the public asked who at the Parish Council was keeping an eye on the Bovis homes site with regard to CDM and Cllr Wyatt responded that they have put a new site manager in.  The member of the public asked if he was any better and Cllr Wyatt responded that his name was Michael Tierney and he seemed ok but difficult to tell at this early stage.

19.64	Committee members
The Clerk explained that at the Parish Council meeting held in May, no one had expressed an interest in leaving but that Cllr Duffield had expressed an interest in joining but would not be available to do so until at least July.

MOTION: To agree Committee members as stated above, was proposed by Cllr Tubb, seconded by Cllr Ronson and AGREED.

19.65	Committee Terms of reference
Cllr Tubb explained the proposed changes and Cllr Mason pointed out that there was a slight discrepancy with reference to the ‘planning authority’ at point 2 (i) 3 and then the ‘local planning authority’ at point 3 (ii)2.  It was agreed to remove the word ‘local’ on the later point for consistency.
  
MOTION: To agree Committee terms of reference, was proposed by Cllr Mason, seconded by Cllr Ronson and AGREED subject to one minor change as referenced above.

19.66	Report on Current active medium to large scale development sites
This item is to report on progress, flag issues and to agree on actions to be taken

· Cllr Read reported that at the Bellway site on Chapel Drive, they had re-opened the ACL3 footpath on May 1st.  He had also walked the site with the site manager and was told that there were 22 left to be completed, 6 of which were yet to be started.  They also informed him that they expected to be finished and out by April 2020.  Cllr Read had also asked for more signs for the footpath and would like to see wooden ones.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Mason reported that the hedge planting at the development of 138 London Road were showing little signs of life although they looked sparse, they were in two rows.

· Cllr Wyatt reported that the Bovis Homes (BH)site was running six months behind schedule and looking at July 2020 for the College Road Houses to go up.  He also confirmed that there would not be a hedge, as per the planning application plans, around the Leap.  BH had put weed killer on the turf of the LEAP and then re-turfed.  BH are also trying to blame being behind schedule on the delivery terms.  Cllr Read suggested requesting that BH installed bollards on the verge to prevent parking on it and Cllr Wyatt said that he would talk to them.



[bookmark: _Hlk489865601]19.53	Review and recommendations of planning applications: Small Scale
The following applications were considered and decisions made.

i. 18/01159/APP      19/00028/REF	Land Adjacent To 98 London Road	APPEAL for PINs ref Ref: APP/J0405/W/19/3226371 - Demolition of existing garage and erection of single dwelling

The Parish council had received a letter from the Planning Inspectorate notify of the start of an appeal for this application.  AVDC had refused the application and the Parish Council had objected to it.  The applicant was appealing the decision.  The Committee discussed whether they had any further comments to add for the purposes of the appeal. 

RESOLVED: No further comments required. 

ii. 19/00750/APP	19 Brook Street	AMENDED Plans: Two storey rear extension, alterations to and the raising of existing roof structure and erection of garden office
RESOLVED: No objection
iii. 19/01663/APP	1 Pavilion Gardens	Single storey rear extension and new door and reduced window opening in north elevation

RESOLVED: No objection

iv. 19/01730/APP	The Paddock House 31 London Road	Demolition of existing bungalow and garaging, construction of five detached houses with attached garages and associated external works
Cllr Tubb reminded the meeting that despite the fact that it might sympathise with the views of the residents it was very important that the meeting adhered to the policies contained in the NHP. The policies allow up to 5 houses within the settlement boundary and this potential development adhered to this policy. If the meeting decided to not use the NHP in this case then it will allow other developers to argue that the plan can on occasion be ignored. The committee has to remember that the plan as drafted was supported by a large number of residents. 
Following discussions around whether this application conformed to policies within the neighbourhood plan, in particular polices H1 & H2, and further discussions around whether the landscaping plans were adequate, taking into account concerns raised by residents in the neighbouring properties, the Committee AGREED to the following.
RESOLVED: No objection subject to conditions being placed with appropriate landscaping to protect residential amenity of neighbouring properties and heritage assets.

v. Other (for report only)
There were none

[bookmark: _Hlk489972825]19.54	Review and recommendations of planning applications: Large Scale
The following applications were considered and decisions made.

i. 19/01414/APP	Kee Process Ltd College Road Business Park College Road North	Change of use of land from agricultural to create additional open storage

RESOLVED: To object due to intrusion into open countryside

ii. 19/01514/APP	Halton Brook Business Park Weston Road	Additional car parking facilities in association with the development of phases 2 & 3 of Halton Brook Business Park.

RESOLVED: No objection for phase 2&3 Halton Brook Business Park, subject to the following conditions:

Adequate landscaping and screening to take into account the views from the public footpath ACL
27 to the east of the site and also from the AONB.

Landscaping is carried out to the full as per the final approved plans.

External car park lighting to be on low columns with LEDs and downlighting with shields to protect
neighbouring residential amenity. With hours to be kept as an absolute minimum to cut down
disturbance to local residents and disruption to local wildlife.

Due to expected increase in traffic movements, contribution towards Aston Clinton traffic calming
measures to be provided

iii. 19/01594/ADP	Halton Brook Business Park Weston Road	Application for reserved matters pursuant to outline permission 16/00213/AOP appearance and landscaping to deliver Phases 2 and 3 of Halton Brook Business Park.

RESOLVED: As above application 19/01514/APP

iv. Other (for report only)
There were none.
Cllr Wyatt allowed for further public participation:

Residents of the neighbouring properties to application  19/01730/APP The Paddock House 31 London Road expressed the concerns about the decision to not object and asked that the Parish Council take their concerns on board with regard to the landscaping conditions.  The Clerk suggested to the Chairman of the Committee that this would be possible and that Councillors could visit the sites to get a better understanding of any potential issues.  The residents said that they would happily allow them access to their properties and the Clerk suggested they emailed her to make arrangements.

Other matters raised were- 
· Whether the area could be changed to a conservation area
· The fact that although there are other buildings of importance in the village, historically some applications had been allowed at appeal and had set a precedent for the village.

19.58	Date of next meeting
No date was set for the next meeting



………………………………………………………………………… Chairman ……………………………………………………. Date	
PLANMIN20190515

